THE SERVANT LINK

CHURCHES UNITED TO SERVE -  
 COMMITTED TO MAKING A DIFFERENCE
 James River Baptist Association
 P. O. Box 1219, Dillwyn, VA  23936
Rev. Michael Khol – Moderator
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EVENT DETAILS

November 1
Meet, Greet, & Eat Thanksgiving Dinner at Fitzgerald Memorial



6:30 PM

Nov. 1, 15, 22, & 29:  Bible Study at Goshen







7:00 PM 

November 3
Operation Christmas Child Packing Party At Antioch (Scottsville)

November 4
Fall Festival at Antioch (Scottsville)




             11:00 AM – 4:00 PM



4422 Antioch Road, Scottsville 



Featuring:  Brunswick Stew, Inflatables, Pumpkin Patch, Live Music, Face Painting, Petting Zoo, Horse & Wagon Ride,



Cake Walk, Door Pizes – FREE Fun for All!  

November 3-4 or 4-5:  WMUV Women’s Get-Away at Eagle Eyrie Camp and Conference Center



Theme:  Joy in the Journey (Ephesians 2:8-10)



Featured Speaker & Worship Leader:  Teresa Harmening
Registration for each session starts at 4:00 PM.  Dinner at 5:00 PM.   Sessions end following lunch on the second day.    WMUV Annual Meeting will be held between sessions on Saturday from 2:00 – 3:30 PM.  There will be over 20 breakouts, missionary speakers, music, fellowship, and more.  
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                        DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS ON NOVEMBER 5!

Be sure to set your clocks back on Saturday night!  


November 5
Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Packing Party at Tar Wallet



    Noon
November 6
Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Packing Party at Cedar



6:00 PM

November 7
Election Day – Get out and vote!

November 8
Senior Citizens Fellowship at Mulberry Grove




              11:00 AM



Bluegrass/Gospel Music; Covered Dish Lunch

	                                                                                                                                                                             Wednesday, November 8, 2017

Hygiene Kits for the Fluvanna Women’s Prison

are due to the JRBA Office TODAY.

Contact Betty Toney (434-983-2232) if  you have questions.




November 8
WMU & Brotherhood at Goshen






7:00 PM

November 10 & 24
Blue Ridge Food Services Food Distribution at Crystal Cathedral, Dillwyn



Volunteers needed at 9:30 AM.

November 11
VETERAN’S DAY
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       Homemade Stew Fundraiser at Buckingham



            2:00 – 4:00 PM

       Music by MegaLife – Pastor Bill Gillespie, John Moxley and Geoff Bruschi.  

       The stew will be ready by 1 PM.  Cost is $8/quart.  To preorder stew, please call Betty at 434-983-2232.

       Proceeds will go to the Christmas Program and Youth Fund.

                                Harvest Festival at Mulberry Grove




            1:00 – 3:00 PM



Brunswick Stew, Games and Lots of Fun for All Ages!
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November 12
Community Fellowship Service at Toga Firehouse




4:00 PM



Route 24 – 6 miles west of Mt. Rush



Theme:  Diversity Meets Unity



Sponsored by St. Joy and Antioch Union Baptist Churches



Music and Worship at 4:00 PM:  Speakers:  Rev. Charles Hamlett and Pastor Brian Faison



Fellowship Meal at 5:30 PM – Bring one dish, either a side or dessert.



Special Music by Chris Lewis.



Bring one non-perishable food item to doante to the local food bank.



For more informatin, contact Peggy Agee at ageepc@longwood.edu or 434-969-3265. 

NOVEMBER 13 & 15:  THE JRBA OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED.  
	                                                                                                                                     NOVEMBER 13 – 15, 2017

194th Annual Meeting of the BGAV

Hampton Roads Convention Center

1610 Coliseum Drive, Hampton, VA  23666

The Pastor’s Conference starts Monday at 12:30 PM.  Registration starts at 2:00 PM.

Breakouts at 4:00 PM with Gathering I at 7:00 PM.

(Gathering I will be held at Ivy Memorial Baptist Church, 2200 Coliseum Drive, Hampton.)

On Tuesday, Registration starts at 7:30 AM, Ministry Fair opens at 8:00 AM, Business Session I 

at 8:45 AM, Gathering II at 10:00 AM, Lunch at Noon, Regional Meetings at 2:00 PM, 

Breakouts at 3:45 PM, and Gathering III at 7:00 PM.

On Wednesday, Registration opens at 7:30 AM, Ministry Fair opens at 8:00 AM, 

Business Session II at 8:45 AM, and Gathering IV at 10:45 AM.  

GUEST SPEAKER:  Leith Anderson, President of the National Association of Evangelicals.

Theme:  Answering God’s Call – Now What?

Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, “Whom shall I send? And who will go for us?”  

And I said, “Here am I, Send me!”

Isaiah 6:8 (NIV) 

Information on motels is available at www.bgav.org.  Click on Events, then 2017 Annual Meeting.
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Operation Christmas Child Collection Week

November 13 – 20, 2017
Bethlehem Baptist Church

393 Winfrey Inez Road, Dillwyn, VA  

Monday, Nov. 13 – Friday, Nov. 17:  4:00 – 6:00 PM

Saturday, Nov. 18:  12:00 – 6:00 PM

Sunday, Nov. 19:  2:00 – 6:00 PM

Monday, Nov. 20:  9:00 – 11:00 AM
November 16
JRBA Pastors’ Huddle at First Baptist Dillwyn





      Noon



PASTORS:  NOTE THE CHANGE IN DATE TO THURSDAY!
November 18
5 Loaves 2 Fish Ministry Meal at Antioch (Scottsville)


               11:00 AM – 1:00 PM



Volunteers needed at 8:00 AM.
November 19
Family Day Sunday at Enon







11:00 AM



Thanksgiving Dinner will folow the morning service.
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Thanksgiving Dinner at Buckingham




12:30 PM

Goshen’s Thanksgiving Meal Delivery to Shut-Ins


  3:00 PM

First Baptist Dillwyn’s Thanksgiving Meal Delivery to Residents

Thanksgiving Dinner at Chestnut Grove





  5:30 PM

Special music by Chris Lewis  followig the covered dish dinner. 

NOVEMBER 20:    
INFORMATION FOR JRBA DECEMBER NEWSLETTER DUE TO DAY BY 9:00 AM.


Be sure to include your final Alma Hunt total.  Include Christmas Programs, Candlelight Services, Cantatas, AND 

New Year’s Eve Services.
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November 21
Community Thanksgiving Service at Fitzgerald Memorial




  7:00 PM



Fitzgerald, in partnership with other Cumberland churches, will host the community Thanksgiving Service.  

November 22
THE JRBA OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED.
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THANKSGIVING DAY

Thursday, November 23, 2017

Enter His gates with thanksgiving and His courts with praise; give thanks to Him and 

praise His name, for the Lord is good and His love endures forever, 

His faithfulness continues through all generations.

Psalm 100:4-5 (NIV)

November 25
Hanging of the Greens at Tar Wallet






  2:00 PM
The church will be decorated for the coming Christmas season.

LOOKING AHEAD>>>
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December 1
Gospel Sing at Antioch (Scottsville)


  7:00 PM



Very Merry, Joyful Noise

December 2
Christmas in the Park (Scottsville Pavilion)
       4:00 – 8:00 PM
December 3
Christmas Fiesta at Buckingham


  6:00 PM  



Games, Food, and Much More for our Hispanic Friends



Bring a side or dessert to share.

December 9
Christmas Caroling from Goshen to Envoy

  3:30 PM

December 10
Christmas Play at Antioch (Scottsville)

  5:00 PM



Organized by Paula Aldridge; Entitled A King is Coming.
December 13
Children’s Birthday Party for Jesus at Buckingham 
  6:30 PM

December 16 & 17  LIVE NATIVITY AT BUCKINGHAM                              7:00 – 9:00 PM




               December 17          Mt. Zion’s LIVE NATIVITY at Oak Grove Chapel

 5:30 PM






               1031 Chapel Road, New Canton






                Candlelight Service at 6:00 PM.

December 24
Christmas Eve Candlelight Service at Buckingham




 6:30 PM

December 31
New Year’s Eve Service at Buckingham





 6:30 PM

January 8
JRBA Quarterly Executive Board Meeting at First Baptist Dillwyn



 7:00 PM
February 16 – 18
Camp Piankatank Winter Blast



Theme:  #DEATHTOSELFIE



For ages 13 – 17



Drop Off:  Friday, 6:00 – 7:00 PM



Pick Up:  Sunday, 2:00 PM



Cost:  $130 per person inclues meals, snack, & shirt



For more information and registration:  www.camppiankatank.org/winter-blast
JRBA REACHES OUT>>>

ALMA HUNT OFFERING FOR VIRGINIA STATE MISSIONS

	CHURCH
	OFFERING-TO-DATE

	Antioch (Scottsville)
	$ 1,500.00

	Cedar
	$    692.00

	Chestnut Grove
	$    560.00

	Jones Chapel
	$    295.00

	Mt. Zion
	$    322.00
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CHURCH OUTREACH
Antioch (Scottsville) plans to pack 100 Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes on November 3.  They are collecting hygiene items for the Fluvanna Women’s Prison.  They held their 5 Loaves 2 Fish Ministry Meal on Saturday, September 23, where they served 163 meals and gave out 82 food boxes.  Raymond Bunch  just returned from the Virgin Islands where he helped with hurricane clean-up.  

Cedar family and friends enjoyed a time of fellowship with the residents at Heritage hall on Wednesday, September 27.  Cedar hosted a Trunk-or-Treat on Tuesday, October 31.  Three attended See You at the Pole at Buckingham High School.  A group of 18 participated in the Walk for Life sponsored by the Southside Pregnancy Center in Farmville on Saturday, October 21.  A total of over $1,400 was raised by the walkers and the church family.  

Chestnut Grove is currently collecting Shoeboxes for Operation Christmas Child.  Two members, Nancy Morris and Bernard Tolbert handed out tracts, Bibles, and treat bags in Farmville on Halloween.  

Enon held a movie night on Friday, October 27.  On Sunday, October 29, they held a Candy Bag Filling for Trunk-or-Treat.  

First Baptist Dillwyn conducts the worship service for English speaking inmates on the 2nd Sunday of each month.  On Sunday, October 8, Pastor John Moxley baptized 3 inmates.  Rev. Jimmy Dunn and Malcolm Warfield also participated in the service.   Worship services at Heritage Hall are led by FBC on the 4th Sunday of each month.  Their Helping Hands Ministry provides a birthday cake for the residents of Heritage Hall each month.  Thanksgiving meals will be prepared and delivered to about 100 residents in the area on Sunday, November 19.  

Fitzgerald Memorial held a stew fundraiser and community hayride on October 28.  Fitzgerald also participated in the Community Fall Festival/Trunk-or-Treat that same day.  

Fork of Willis members are collecting food and preparing Thanksgiving baskets for families this month.  

Jones Chapel held Homecoming on October 1, with the Talleys providing special music. Everyone enjoyed seeing former Pastor Robert  Breckenridge, and his wife, Cynthia.  He was pastor at Jones Chapel from 1987-1992.  He led the worship service and, afterwards, everyone joined together for lunch in the fellowship hall where they enjoyed lots of good food and fellowship.  There were at least 155 in attendance.   The Family Fun Festival was held on October 14, from 11 AM – 3 PM.  They had a great turnout and the kids played games, enjoyed the petting  zoo, inflatables, free food, and prizes.  They received many donations from area businesses to use for prizes or donations of food and drinks and they appreciated that support.  Also, Kevin Ingle loaned his sound equipment for the day so that they could play music outdoors and make announcements for games, hayrides, prize winners, etc.  
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                Pastor Richard Tuttle prayed for the event.                                                           Jack Parker and Justin Parker won ribbons.
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    Roy Watson, Jr. brought his tractor and wagon and gave hayrides.                          Carol Ownby and Helen Bryan served the food.
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                                                                                                                                   Jones Chapel Youth Group, and adult leaders, attended the Walk for Life in support of the Pregnancy Center in Farmville on October 28th.  They made it into a fun day wearing hats, wigs, etc.
Trunk-or-Treat was held October 28.  Many car trunks were decorated and lots of candy and treats were given out.

Jones Chapel also donated hats, scarves, and gloves for Hope for Appalachia,.

Mulberry Grove’s focus for October and November is the Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes.  Members are knitting hats and collecting hats and gloves for the Appalachia Hope Project.  Individuals are volunteering at the bi-monthly food distribution at the Crystal Cathedral.  The outreach ministry to shut-ins continues on a monthly basis.

Sharon sent $102.45 to the BGAV Disaster Relief for Hurricane Relief in Florida. 

Tar Wallet held its Fall Fest and Trunk-or-Treat on October 28.  It was the best ever with over 300 in attendance!  Everyone in attendance enjoyed the fun, food, and fellowship.   Tar Wallet turned in 23 hygiene kits for the Fluvanna Women’s Prison, as well as 99 pencils, 8 packs of loose leaf paper,  580 envelopes, 1,141 cards, 4 writing tables, and 2 books of stamps.  They also provided 18 scarves, 41 hats, 2 headbands, 16 pairs of gloves, and 28 blankets for Hope for Appalachia.  
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JRBA Office Report for Operation InAsMuch

September 30 – October 7, 2017

Antioch Scottsville (17 Volunteers)




Antioch Union (15 Volunteers)
Fishes/Loaves Food Distribution




Removal and replacement of porch








Collection of coats (adult and children) for distribution at coat closet
Arvon (2 Volunteers)





Buckingham (59 Volunteers)
Providing music at the Buckingham Baptist Block Party


Block Party with food and movie








Visit to Heritage Hall with cards and flowers for all residents









Workers for the three major building projects









Donation of water to the three major building projects

Cedar  (8 Volunteers)





Chestnut Grove 
Monetary donation for the three major building projects


Monetary donation for the three major building projects
Workers for the major building projects
Gift certificates for the Dillwyn Pharmacy were handed out on site.  
Dillwyn First (64 Volunteers) 





Enon (2 Volunteers)
Distribution of quarters for Laundromat




Donation to Puerto Rico disaster relief fund
Repair work on a house





Visit to Heritage Hall
Hot dog lunch for the community

Writing letters to college students, the military, and public servants

Prayer walk through Dillwyn

Lunch served to an adopted member of the church

Birthday bags for Mourner’s Valley Baptist Church

Monetary donation to the three major building projects

Workers for the three major building projects

Music for Buckingham Block Party

Goshen  (17 Volunteers)





Jones Chapel (46 Volunteers)
Distributed over 100 gifts to the Fork Union Nursing Home


Rebuilt and painted a well house









Yard Work









Heroes Banquet (State Police, Cumberland Sheriff’s Dept., Rescue 









Squads, Fire Depts. and Veterans
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Mt. Tabor (4 Volunteers)





Mt. Zion (43 Volunteers)
Made and distributed cookies for the Laurels Nursing Home in Charlottesville
Distributed coupons for a local restaurant to the Buckingham Sheriff’s 









Dept.









Monetary contribution to the three major building projects









Donation to Fork Union Military Academy









Donation to Buckingham Rescue Squad









Donation to Arvonia Fire Department









Made 200 backpacks for the Straight Street Unity of Community Event









Provided snacks for the Buckingham Rescue Squad

Mulberry Grove (50 Volunteers)




Sharon
Cooked meals for sick and shut-in




Monetary donation to the three major building projects
Delivery of baked goods to Buckingham Sheriff’s Department, Dillwyn 
Rescue Squad, and Virginia State Police



Tar Wallet (52 Volunteers)
Collected clothes for Buckingham Primary School



Made 65 Christmas ornaments for nursing homes, elderly, sick, and 
Worked at fire department benefit




shut-ins
Sent workers to the three major building projects



Donated school supplies to the children of a single mother
Provided lunch for the workers at the three major building projects

Hosted a baby shower for a young mother expecting her first child
Visited shut-ins and provided goodies




Donated scarves to the Infusion Center at St. Francis for women
Visited residents of Heritage Hall Nursing Home with gifts and cards

with cancer
Monetary donation to the three major building projects


Collected clothes for Enon Baptist Church for their clothes closet








Collected seed packets and flip flops for SEEDS International









Returned equipment and tools to an ill worker’s house









Prepared food and cut grass for a shut-in couple
The JRBA worked with Spreading God’s Gifts on three major building projects:  an addition and two floors.  One of the floors was also carpeted.  Seven churches donated money, and five sent workers.  Brown’s Chapel Methodist also sent workers.  Rev. Michael Khol coordinated this effort in conjunction with Wayne Davenport.

Numbers thus far:

15 churches participating

57 plus projects (includes 3 major building projects)

379 plus volunteers

Note:  It was a positive that several churches worked together on projects.  A number of volunteers was not listed when a church made a monetary donation.









Valeria B. Breault, OIAM Committee Chair
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                  JRBA Work Group prior to leaving FBC.                                                 Frank Breault presenting baked goods to Sherriff Billy Kidd.
	                                                                                                                                   The King will reply, “I tell you the truth, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers of mine, you did for me.”

Matthew 25:40 (NIV)
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JRBA MISSIONS COMMITTEE REPORT

I. Hurricane Relief:  We sincerely thank all of our churches and individuals who gave so very generously to hurricane relief ministries:

A. Blessings Buckets

B. BGAV Flood Buckets and Hygiene Kits

C. Generous monetary gifts sent to BGAV Disaster Response and Gleaning for the World

D. Items sent to Gleaning for the World (distributed in various places, including Houston, TX)

Thanks to the individuals who have received training to help in Disaster Relief and are waiting to help.  I pray that more of us will receive training soon.

II. Rise Against Hunger:  Several of our churches have sent Rise Against Hunger gifts to our Association.  We thank you and pray that very soon each of our churches will send in very generous gifts to this mission cause.

III. Operation InAsMuch was such a great blessing that I pray we, as churches and individuals, will continue to live it out by serving Jesus through serving others daily.  We are pleased that several members of FBC completed the floor project on Saturday, October 28. 

IV. Other mission endeavors coming up for us as churches and individuals to participate in include:

A. Operation Christmas Child  Shoeboxes

B. Hope Boxes for Appalachia

C. Blue Ridge Food Distribution each 2nd and 4th Friday

D. Nursing Home Ministries

E. Many Others

Thanks for your faithful mission work for our Lord.
In Christ’s Love,
Jimmy Dunn










Rev. Jimmy Dunn, Co-Chair

P.S.  Our Hispanic Fiesta will be held at Buckingham Baptist Church on Sunday, December 3, at 6:00 PM.  Please plan to attend and invite Hispanic friends to attend.  (Please bring a side or dessert to share.) 

JRBA LEARNS AND GROWS>>>

JRBA Pastors’ Huddle
For the October Pastors’ Huddle we had the opportunity to screen a Christian movie, I Can Only Imagine.  This movie will hit theaters in March, 2018.  This was a real blessing and I will look forward to promoting it when it comes out.  Six pastors were able to meet for this special event.  Our next Pastors’ Huddle has been moved from Wednesday to Thursday, November 16, to accommodate those attending the BGAV Annual Meeting.  Pastors, please plan to attend.










Rev. Michael Khol

JRBA Pastors’ Wives Fellowship
No one was able to make it to the October Pastors’ Wives Fellowship in October.  There is no fellowship scheduled until Saturday, January 13, 2018.  I hope all of the pastors’ wives will mark your calendars now and plan to attend.
















Angela Brushchi     

Churches Learn and Grow
Courtney Shumaker, Enon, attended the BGAV Disaster Relief Training in Alexandria on September 23.  She took the Introduction to Disaster Relief and was trained in Feeding and Clean Up Level 1.  

On October 6 – 7, the Fitzgerald Ladies Class attended the Liz Curtis Higgs Conference in Roanoke, VA.  

JRBA WMU Fall Workshop
The Fall Workshop was held on October 22, at Buckingham Baptist Church with 24 in attendance and an offering of $202.00.  Rev. Bill Gillespie, Buckingham, gave a devotional on the character of Hannah who experienced mental anguish and abuse as a result of being childless for so many years.  The Praise Team from Mt. Zion provided special music. 

The speaker was Nona Puckett, a licensed counselor with Project Hope, a new focus of WMUV, in the area of Mental Health.  Another Hope Team focuses on human trafficking.  Mrs. Puckett, who prefers to be addressed as Nona, worked in the field of drug addiction, but gave an overview of the different areas now available.  The teams are available to the churches for education in these areas.  Nona works with the Oak Lane Residential Program for Pregnant and Postpartum Women, an  Opioid Recovery Program located at Centra Health in Lynchburg.  She gave information and advice on working with an addicted person.  She said that developing a relationship and building trust was a most important step.  After receiving help, a recovering addict needs the support and supervision like that provided by the recovery program.  Allowing the addict to go back to the same environment is not a step toward recovery.  She also talked about Dementia and other related mental issues and the associated problems with providing care.  There was a question and answer period with much discussion.

The meeting was closed with prayer.   
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Haiti Informational Meeting

Ten gathered at First Baptist Dillwyn on Wednesday, October 25, to hear about the BGAV work in Haiti from Craig Waddell.   Folks were in attendance from First Baptist Dillwyn, Mulberry Grove, and Sharon.  Craig gave information about the partnership mission involvement in Haiti begun in 2010.  BGAV partnered with the Haitian Baptist Convention, the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship, the Southern Baptist Convention, and the Baptist World Alliance in responding to the large scale hurricane devastation at that time and the continuing impact on Haitian life.  The Source of Light Center has been established in Port au Prince.  It took one year to build the center and it currently serves 130 students, grades K – 8.  40 of those students are orphans or come from families who cannot feed/care for them.  Those students live at the facility.  The goal is for the orphanage to become self-sufficient, moving from a disaster response to a ministry that partners with the community.  It currently has an operational water purification system and a chicken/egg operation.   Future goals are for training in solar panel production, plumbing, and electrical work.  The emphasis is not on taking Jesus to Haiti, but rather joining him there!  Besides orphan sponsorship, Virginia Baptists are partnering in the areas of the new church plant at the Center, long-term discipleship training, and a vocational center for the community.

For those who might be interested in Orphan Sponsorship, there are 37 students who need to be sponsored.  Only 7 – 8 are currently covered.

Sponsorships cover the cost of food, clothing, and education, as well as personal hygiene and medical attention.  A child can be entirely sponsored for $140/month, but co-sponsors are needed at monthly levels of $15, $20, $35, and $70.  If you, a SS class or Mission Group would like to get involved in this amazing ministry, go to HaitiChildSponsorship@BGAV.org.   If you have questions, check with Stacy Caukin who will be at the BGAV Annual Meeting in Hampton (Ministry Fair – Source of Light Booth).  
Other ways you can help include donating toward the completion of the vocational center or donating  musical instruments to the school.   Additionally, there are opportunities to go to Haiti as part of a team.  Craig goes about 3 times a year as a part of the Advisory Council.  He will be going back in mid-January and will be taking a 15 person team.  The cost to participate is approximately $1,200+.  If anyone is interested in participating, email Craig at craig.waddell@bgav.org.     One can participate in one of the four annual VBS weeks or a medical and health screening trip.  Also needed are physical therapists, teacher training, folks to help with the music camp, and folks to help repair a house in the area.   

Additional information is available at www.SourceofLightHaiti.org.  Everyone in attendance enjoyed a lunch of pizza, salad, and cookies, provided by BGAV.  Thank you to FBC for hosting the event and to Rev. Michael Khol for setting it up.

OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE FOR JRBA CHURCHES>>>

· Mt. Zion invites all churches of the Association to become involved with them in adopting a school in Kentucky through Hope for Appalachia.  424 Hope Boxes will need to be provided for the children in grades pre-K through 8th grade.  The boxes will be delivered between Lent and Easter and need to be completed by February.  Further, if anyone is interested in serving with a team to deliver the boxes, please contact Rev. Woody Moore at 804-382-7954 or n2preaching@comcast.net.  (When preparing boxes, please clearly mark it for BOY or GIRL and the grade!)  Boxes can be delivered to the JRBA Office, Mt. Zion, or Tar Wallet.  See page 15 for list of items to put into the boxes.

· Antioch (Scottsville) invites all of our churches to participate in a new and exciting event that will be taking place this year at the Scottsville Pavilion for Christmas.  It is their desire to come together and share the hope of Jesus with the community by bringing them “Christmas in the Park” on Saturday, December 2, from 4 – 8 PM.  Churches are needed to build stationary floats that can be lined up for people to walk by, view, and enjoy.  Also needed are the following:  churches handing out candy, warm beverages, or baked goods, and  carolers or a choir that would be willing to sing for 30 – 60 minutes.  We hope that every church will be a part of this event in some way, somehow!  No idea is too big or too small!  If you would like to participate in this wonderful, fun-filled event, please contact Erin Lamonte at 434-841-4593 or dayday328@msn.com. 
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JRBA CELEBRATES>>>

Anthony Clore, Antioch (Scottsville) was ordained as a Minister of the Gospel on October 29.  Please be in prayer for the family as they begin their ministry.  The ordination service was followed by a covered dish dinner.  
On September 24, Pastor Dave Vogt and the Deacons of Antioch (Scottsville) baptized 20 people in the Hardware River at the end of their Tent Revival.  Additionally,  more folks came to Christ throughout the afternoon as people kept gathering in groups and praying.  It was an awesome day and a wonderful BBQ luncheon was enjoyed by all.  The Lord was with them on the river bottom and the spirit was most definitely moving!  

PICTURES FROM ANTIOCH’S TENT REVIVAL AND RIVER BAPTISM
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Congratulations to Jennifer Morris and Stephen Carter who were married at Chestnut Grove on Saturday, October 14, 2017.  Jennifer is the daughter of Charles and Nancy Morris and Stephen is the son of George and Lorraine Carter.

On Sunday, October 29, Fitzgerald Memorial held a Pastor Appreciation Luncheon after the 11 AM worship service to recognize Rev. Barry Vassare and his family for their leadership.  

Pastor Appreciation Sunday was held at Jones Chapel  on October 8.  The week prior, the church members sent notes of appreciation to the Pastor and Michelle and on Sunday, the children sang a song for them and presented them a poster with their pictures.  After the service, a power point presentation was shown of pictures of the Pastor praying with people, having fun at church events, and preaching from the pulpit. During the presentation, a song entitled, Pastor, We Love You, was played.  Then, Gene Bradbury spoke on behalf of the congregation and presented them with a gift from the church family.
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On Sunday, October 8, Pastor Richard, Jones Chapel, baptized Maria Bryan andher son, Stephen Vande Sande.  On Sunday, October 15, Emily Cox came forward with a profession of faith in Jesus.  On Sunday, October 22, Joshua Estep made a profession of faith.  They have asked to be baptized and become members of the church.  What a blessing!  
Mulberry Grove had a wonderful day of celebration on October 29.  Four individuals were baptized:  Noah Jones, Bryce Saulisbury, Erin Webber, and Shane Vencil.  A videotape of each candidate’s testimony was shown prior to his/her baptism.  The Worship service was followed by a fellowship lunch during which the Khols were honored (in observance of Pastor Appreciation Month) with a cake, gifts, and cards.  There was a large crowd of family, friends, and church family in attendance for this memorable occasion.  

Tar Wallet welcomed Shelby Kiser into the church family by tranfer of her membership.   In observance of Pastor Appreciation Month,  Pastor Bob Johanson was presented with a card (signed by members of the church) and gift card during the Worship Service on October 29.  

 OTHER EVENTS>>>         

Enon held its Family and Friends Day on October 15.  They had an excellent turnout of over 100!  Lunch was enjoyed by all.  They celebrated a church member’s 85th birthday with cake in her honor.  

First Baptist Dillwyn hosted a dinner for Forestry Tour participants.  The dinner was prepared and served by their Helping Hands Miniistry.  The profit from this dinner will help provide mission scholarships for mission volunteers.  

Gladstone Memorial will be having “November to Remember”.  Each Sunday Pastor Fetty will revisit a sermon requested by the church from the past year.  
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On October 22, Fitzgerald Memorial hosted Smokey Wilson for Gospel Music/Sing Along during the 11 AM Worship Service.
See You at the Pole

There was a good turnout for Buckingham’s  See You at the Pole event on September 27.  15 students and 13 adults, including Pastors Caldwell, Yoder, Wood, Faison, and Moore.  Straight Street provided light refreshments for the participants.    

IN APPRECIATION>>>

Dear Friends in JRBA,

What an utter joy it was to be among the JRBA family on Thursday evening at Cedar Baptist Church!  From the moment that I walked into the fellowship hall during the meal time, I immediately knew that I was among new-found friends and family.  What a great fellowship!

I pray that the Annual Meeting was a productive one and that my words during the evening session both challenge and inspire your fellowship.  Please know that both I and the Foundation stand ready to strengthen and support your churches and ministries any way that we can.

As I stated to Marilyn Snoddy when she presented me the check following the service, by practice and VBF policy, I place all my preaching or speaking honorariums into Celeste’s (my wife) and my Donor-Advised Fund here at the VBF.  In essence, Kingdom ministries will be the ultimate beneficiaries.  Kindly convey my thanks to your people for this thoughtful gift and their warm hospitality.

Continue your good work and I look forward to hearing good things from and about the JRBA family.

Godspeed,

Ronald C. Hall

President, Chief Executive Officer

Virginia Baptist Foundation 

Dear JRBA Family,

I would like to thank the association for my appreciation certificate, thoughtful card, and gift cards to Frida’s – I love their taco salad – and to my favorite restaurant, Cracker Barrel.  I really didn’t do anything to deserve this – I just love working with all of you!  The first JRBA meeting I went to was about 35 years ago and I was hooked.  I only remember missing 3 since then - when both of my boys had high school senior awards night and when I had meningitis.  Also, I thank God for the friendships I’ve acquired over the years, one being Phyllis.  I want to thank her for the beautiful flowers she gave me.  

Ecclesiastes 4:12 says, Though one may be overpowered, two can defend themselves.  A cord of three strands is not quickly broken.

May God continue to bless the James River Baptist Association.










Marilyn Snoddy










Out-Going Moderator
FOR YOUR INFORMATION>>

· Information was sent to all JRBA churches in Buckingham on the Peter Francisco Soil and Water Conservation District’s Septic Repair Project.
It provides for 50% of the cost of pump outs, repairs, and replacements if you qualify.  Contact Emily Gibbs at 434-983-7923 or egibbs@piedmontswcd.org for an application.  You would then wait to perform any work on your system until your application has been approved.  Funding is available until December 15, 2017.  Funding is available for residents of the Slate River and Rock Island Creek watersheds.  Financial assistance is available to all income levels.  Some applicants may be eligible for up to 90% assistance based on income level.  This project has been funded wholly or in part by the U. S. EPA and the VA Dept. of Environmental Quality under a 319 grant agreement.   You can also contact Sherry Ragland, District Manager, Peter Francisco Soil and Water Conservation District (same number).  

· REMINDER:  Please do not send hardback books for the Hope Aglow Prison Ministry. 
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STAFF CHANGES>>>

Chestnut Grove is happy to announce that they have a new pastor who will begin on Sunday, November 12.  JRBA welcomes Rev. Roger Woody and his wife, Darlene.  We look forward to meeting and working with them.


Contact Information: 
 Rev. Roger Woody





1134 Andersonville Road, Dillwyn, VA  23936





Cell:  540-538-1568





Email:  Pastor.Woody@aol.com
Enon is happy that Rev. Brian Pope will become their Full Time Pastor on December 1.  Rev. Pope has been serving them as their  Bi-Vocational Pastor and is excited about serving them more completely.  May God bless Enon as they serve the Lord together.
[image: image24.jpg]



 KEEP IN PRAYER>>>
· Those who are lost and need to know the Savior

· Victims of Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and Maria

· Disaster Relief Responders

· PRAISE:  All JRBA Churches currently have pastors!

· JRBA Churches

· JRBA Hispanic Ministry

· JRBA Pastors and Pastors’ Huddle

· JRBA Pastors Wives Fellowship

· Victoria Gina Vassile, JRBA WMU Project Ruth Adoptee

· Local family serving IMB

· All those in our congregations who are ill or have lost loves ones
…the prayers of the righteous please Him.

                                                                    Psalm 15:8b

FROM YOUR MODERATOR>>>
As my term as Moderator begins I would like to reiterate how thankful I am to Marilyn for all that she did as our previous moderator.  I look forward to serving along side her and leaning on her wisdom and experience, as I have little of both.  (  I am excited to serve in this capacity as I feel that our association is really special.  The love and cooperation that I see is uncommon and exceptional.  This is at the heart of our motto:  Accomplishing Together What We Cannot Do Alone.  It is something that I am going to be unapologetically promoting.  I look forard to working with each of the 18 churches, both on an individual basis, and cooperatively, as we seek to grow together and make an impact on His Kingdom.  










Love in Christ,










Michael










Rev. Michael Khol

SLATE OF OFFICERS

2017-2018



Moderator . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . .Rev. Michael Khol



Vice-Moderator . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   Mrs. Marilyn Snoddy



Clerk . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Mr. Frank Breault



Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ms. Judy Ownby



Reporter/Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   Mr. Terry Towler



Sunday School Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  .   Rev. Jimmy Dunn



Baptist Men’s Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Rev. John Moxley



Discipleship Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Rev. Geoff Bruschi



VBS Team Leaders . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Frank and Valeria Breault



Music Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Mrs. Marilyn Snoddy



Disaster Relief Coordinator . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Rev. Woody Moore



BCM Longwood Representative . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . .  .Mrs. Gale Moss



VA Baptist Historical Society Representative . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     Mr. Terry Towler



Parliamentarian (Appointed by Moderator) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    Mr. Gwynn Tyler



JRBA WMU Director (Elected by JRBA WMU) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Mrs. Betty Toney

Also serving on the BGAV Mission Council:  Rev. Perry Clore, Rev. Jimmy Dunn, Ms. Judy Ownby, Mrs. Marilyn Snoddy, and Mr. Gwynn Tyler
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JRBA Executive Board Summary

October 9, 2017

Moderator, Marilyn Snoddy, opened the meeting by sharing Matthew 24:42, Watch, therefore, for you do not know what hour your Lord is coming.  She then noted that she had been traveling in Richmond recently and saw someone with a sign saying, “Jesus is coming”.  She reminded all of us that we need to be ready for His return.  She then led us in a prayer.  Mrs. Snoddy called the meeting to order and Frank Breault, Clerk, had the roll call of churches.  There were 23 in attendance, representing 12 churches.  

The minutes of the July Executive Board meeting were presented and approved.  In the absence of Tommy Joe Steger, Jr., Treasurer, Ms. Judy Ownby presented the Treasurer’s quarterly report.  As of September 30, the checking account balance stood at $30.300.73.  This balance includes the designated funds as follows:  Additional Missions Fund - $573.04, Youth Encounter - $300.00, Hispanic Ministry - $542.18, Rise Against Hunger - $150.00, and Earmarked for New Copier - $2,500.00.  Total receipts for the quarter were $4,510.00, including regular budget donations of $2,668.74, Rise Against Hunger - $150.00, Operation InAsMuch - $1,486.00,  BGAV Disaster Relief - $198.00, and Interest on checking - $8.04.  Total disbursements were $6,280.60, including Mission Trips - $200.00, BGAV Disaster Relief - $198.00, and Operation InAsMuch - $1,761.00.  The Savings Account Balance  was $4,191.99.  The report was approved.  

Ms.Ownby then presented the Finance Committee’s  Report, including the proposed budget for 2017-2018.  (A copy appears at the end of the newsletter.)  Expenditures were under budget in all areas except payroll as Phyllis worked more hours than were budgeted.  The total payroll expenses for 2016-2017 were over budget by $26.02.  The committee recommended the following changes to the budget:

1. Missions:

a. Since we do not have a Director of Missions and no funds have been utilized from this line item in several years, it was eliminated. (DECREASE TO BUDGET:  $250.00)

b. Since the Hispanic Ministry has been more relational during the past year, with few expenses, the amount designated was reduced from $600.00 to $200.00.  The majority of the expenses was covered by designated contributions.  There is a carryover of $542.18.  (DECREASE TO BUDGET:  $400.00)

c. The overall decrease in Mission Giving is $650.00

2. Office Expenses:

a. We now have 4 churches printing their own newsletters decreasing the amount spent on postage each month.  Also, more amd more correspondence is handled through email.  We reduced this line item from $1,000 to $750.00.  (DECREASE TO BUDGET:  $250.00)

b. The overall decrease in Office Expenses is $250.00.

3. Payroll Expenses:  We recommend a pay increase for Phyllis of $0.45/hour.

a. Compensation was increased from $8,500 to $8,900 to cover the proposed increase in wages.  (INCREASE TO BUDGET:  $400.00)

b. FICA Contribution  was increased from $527 to $536.00.  (INCREASE TO BUDGET:  $9.)

c. Medicare Contribution was increased from $124 to $125.  (INCREASE TO BUDGET:  $1)

d. The overall increase in Payroll Expenses is $410.

The total proposed budget is $23,881.00, representing a $490 reduction in the budget.  The proposed budget was approved as presented.  It will be voted on by the body at the Annual Fall Meeting.

Betty Toney, Benevolence Committee Chair,  presented the quarterly report.  From July 1 – September 30, 2017, one individual was provided with one night’s lodging, one individual was provided with gas, two individuals were provided with McDonald’s gift cards, and two families were assisted with overdue electric bills.  Disbursements totaled $300.  There were no contributions to the fund.  The checking account balance as of September 30,2 017 stood at $3,776.65.  The report was approved unanimously.

Mrs. Snoddy stated that she will give a Moderator’s Report at the Annual Fall Meeting.  She noted her appreciation for the generous giving to Rise Against Hunger and Disaster Relief during the past year.   

Rev. Jimmy Dunn gave a Missions Report, encouraging everyone to set aside money for our next Rise Against Hunger meal packing event.  He expressed how good it was to see the excitement and enthusiasm exhibited during our Operation InAsMuch Missions Blitz.  He expressed his appreciation for Wayne Davenport’s involvement in lining up the building projects.  He also noted that our churches really stepped up with donations and participation to get 3 jobs completed.

He thanked Valeria Breault for her efforts in getting the churches involved.  He noted the appreciation of the homeowners for the work done.  Rev. Dunn also thanked everyone for their generous response to Hurricane Relief.  Many churches gave items/supplies to be delivered by Gleaning for the World, made flood buckets, Blessing Buckets, hygiene kits, and monetary donations.  He encouraged us to continue to give to this much needed ministry.   Valeria Breaut gave a brief report on the Operation InAsMuch Missions Blitz.  She noted that 15 of the 18 churches had reported participation so far.  They completed 34 projects with 297 participants!  She also noted that there would be a more detailed written report at the Fall Meeting.  Rev. Michael Khol reported that there were 3 large projects completed in partnership with Spreading God’s Gifts.  Seven churches provided funds for building materials and 18 workers participated.  The donations covered the entire cost of the three projects. 

The Program Committee’s Report was presented, along with the program for the Annual Fall Meeting.  The Program Committee also recommended that the Fall Offering be given to BGAV Disaster Relief in view of the extensive needs as a result of Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and Maria.  The report was approved.   Mrs. Rita Harris, Chair, presented the Nominating Committee’s Report.  She stated that Rev. Dave Vogt had resigned his position as JRBA Disaster Relief Coordinator and that Rev. Woody Moore had agreed to take on that role.  This change to the Slate of Officers for 2017-2018 was approved.  Rev. Jimmy Dunn encouraged folks to attend the Annual Fall Meeting on October 19 at Cedar Baptist.  Mrs. Betty Toney, JRBA WMU Director, noted that the WMU has been very active this year.  She announced that the WMU Fall Workshop will be held on October 22, at 3:00 PM, at Buckingham Baptist.  The guest speaker, Nona Puckett, will address mental health issues.  

There were no other Officers’ or Committees’ reports.  There was no old business,

Under New Business, two requests for monetary support were addressed.  The Pregnancy Support Center of Southside Virginia is seeking sponsors.  They are holding a Walk for Life on October 21.  Mrs. Toney noted that they hope to have someone from the center speak at the World Day of Prayer Service in November.  Rev. Perry Clore made a motion to make a one-time donation of $200 from the Missions Fund.  It was seconded and approved.  Mrs. Snoddy also noted that the Fellowship of Chrisitan Athletes has contacted JRBA requesting a donation.  Rev. Perry Clore stated that we need to know more about how the organization is impacting our local school students.  Rev. Clore volunteered to check with the high schools in Buckingham, Fluvanna, Nelson, and Cumberland and report back at the Annual Fall Meeting.

Rev. Woody Moore announced that Straight Street has been revamped.  They sponsored a Unity with the Community festival on October 7, with 200 – 250 in attendance.  He stated that this will be an opportunity for churches to reach unchurched  youth.  To learn more, go to www.unitywiththecommunity.com.
Mr. Gary Clore, Antioch (Scottsville) noted his appreciation for the monetary support from JRBA for the mission trip to Zimbabwe, Africa.  It was a soul-winning trip, with participants walking from homestead to homestead witnessing.  Fifty-three individuals accepted Jesus as their Savior.    While there, the local association of four churches met with Anthony Clore as the speaker.  Gary said that the altar call was as long as the sermon and that the churches are experiencing revival.

Mrs. Snoddy went over several announcements and the meeting was adjourned with prayer by Rev. Woody Moore.  
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James River Baptist Association 

185th Annual Fall Meeting

October 19, 2017

The 185th Annual Fall meeting met at Cedar Baptist on Thursday, October 19, 2017.  The theme for the meeting was One of the teachers of the law came and heard them debating.  Noticing that Jesus had given them a good answer, he asked him, “Of all the commandments, which is the most important?”  “The most important one,” answered Jesus, “ is this:  ‘Hear, O Israel, the Lord our god, the Lord is one.  Love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind and with all your strength.  The second is this:  ‘Love your neighbor as yourself.’  There is no commandment greater than these.”  Mark 12:28-31 (NIV)  As the 59 messengers and visitors registered and chatted, slides were looping of various 2017 Operation InAsMuch projects conducted by individual member churches and the building projects completed by the association.    Ms. Kristie Klement opened the meeting with a prelude and Rev. Tommy Armstrong welcomed everyone to Cedar.  In his devotional, he spoke about the human heart and what it looks like.  It actually looks like two ears more than it does the heart shape we see so frequently.  That should remind us to listen with our ears and recognize God’s love, His compassion, and His opinion.  Are we listening and are we seeking Him?  He then led us in a prayer for us to be attuned to God in all we do.  Mrs. Marilyn Snoddy called the meeting to order and had the roll call of churches.  The following churches had attendees:

Arvon, Buckingham, Cedar, Chestnut Grove, Dillwyn First, Fitzgerald Memorial, Gladstone Memorial, Goshen, Jones Chapel  Mt. Tabor, Mt. Zion, Mulberry Grove, and Sharon.  

Mrs. Snoddy then presented the Program’s Committee Report (Program & Offering Designation to BGAV Disaster Relief).  It was approved.  Ms. Judy Ownby then led us in the Memorial Service for the 40 members who went to be with the Lord during the past year.  She began by sharing Philippians 1:3-6 and then asked that everyone stand in remembrance as the names were read.  She closed with a prayer of Thanksgiving for their faithfulness and contributions to JRBA.  

Most of the annual reports were in written form in the Book of Reports for 2016-2017.  Mrs. Snoddy gave the Time/Place/Preacher Report stating that the 186th Semi-Annual Spring Meeting will be held on Thursday, May 10, 2018, at Chestnut Grove Baptist Church, and the 186th Annual Fall Meeting will be held on Thursday, October 18, 2018, at Dillwyn First Baptist.  Mrs. Snoddy gave the Moderator’s Comments.  She thanked Buckingham Baptist and Cedar Baptist Churches for hosting this year’s meetings.  She also thanked Dr. Adam Tyler and Rev. Ron Hall for speaking at the meetings.  She went over several of the accomplishments of JRBA during 2016-2017, mentioning Operation InAsMuch, Samaritan’s Purse Operation Christmas Child shoe boxes, Standing Rock donations, assistance to hurricane victims, Rise Against Hunger Meal Packing Event, Bland Mission Team, Evangelism Seminar, backpacks  for students, monetary support of those going on mission teams, and participation in the Blue Ridge Food Distribution and See You at the Pole.  Mrs. Snoddy mentioned the upcoming ministry opportunity, Hope for Appalachia and encouraged all the churches to participate.  She noted that it has been a pleasure serving JRBA as the Moderator.   Rev. Woody Moore followed up with information on Hope for Appalachia.  Mt. Zion has partnered with Evarts Elementary School for 2018.  It currently has 404 students and they hope to provide 424 boxes – if anyone is doing boxes, please join them in this effort.  Information on joining a distribution team will be given out as soon as possible.   

Ms. Judy Ownby then presented the Finance Committee’s Report, including the Proposed Budget, approved by the Executive Board on October 9, 2017, at the regular quarterly meeting.  The proposed budget, with changes, was approved as presented.  See the budget on page 16.   

Rev. Jimmy Dunn gave a Missions Report.  He began by emphasizing the importance of Sunday School:  If you’re going to dress up for church, you might as well go for everything!  It concerns him that we have a generation coming up not knowing the Bible – it is our job to teach them.  He encouraged everyone to work hard to build up our Sunday Schools and had available copies of a blog from Tony Brooks, SS Strategist for BGAV.  (This article is highlighted on page 15.)  Rev. Dunn thanked everyone for their generosity to Rise Against Hunger and Disaster Relief during the past year and encouraged us to continue that support of these two ministries.  He also encouraged folks to get certified in Disaster Relief.  He noted the excitement and enthusiasm over the JRBA Operation InAsMuch building projects and individual church projects.  He thanked Valerie Breault for her dedication and hard work in getting so many of our churches involved this year.  He noted that we ought to be working together all the time, not just for OIAM events.  He announced that the Blue Ridge Food Distribution always needs more volunteers and encouraged anyone who can to participate on the 2nd and 4th Fridays of each month.  Rev. Woody Moore noted that churches can also assist with this ministry by providing brown grocery bags at a cost of $45/case.  Rev. Dunn also encouraged all churches to get involved with Hope for Appalachia boxes.   He asked that Rev. Michael Khol update us on the Hispanic Ministry.  Rev. Khol said that the Spanish-speaking prison ministry continues meeting twice monthly and the inmates are getting involved with Communion.  There is to be a baptism in the near future.   Rev. Dunn also asked if there is to be a Christmas Fiesta this year – Rev. Khol said it was alright with him. 

Moderator Marilyn Snoddy then presented the 2016-2017 Book of Reports for approval.  A motion was made and seconded that it be approved as presented.  The Book of Reports was approved. 

Dr. Jeff Cranford, BGAV Field Startegist for Central VA, brought news from BGAV.   He reminded everyone on the upcoming BGAV Annual Meeting in Hampton, and encouraged all churches to send messengers.  The theme for this year’s meeting is Isaiah 6:8.  He noted that as churches and state conventions, we are called to God’s work locally, statewide and around the world.    Dr. Cranford  asked that JRBA attendees attend the Regional Meeting to be held on Tuesday afternoon as we will be nominating folks to serve on the BGAV Mission Council.  The nominees will include Rev. Jimmy Dunn, Rev. Perry  Clore, Judy Ownby, Marilyn Snoddy, and Gwynn Tyler.  Rev. Dunn served on the Planning Committee for the Regional Meeting this year.  It will focus on a “New Way to Think About Being Church”, stressing the importance of reaching outward in our communities.  He mentioned BGAV Disaster Relief’s response to hurricane victims in Liberty, TX (80 homes have  already been cleaned up by BGAV volunteers and teams will continue to go long-term),  and in Florida.  It has been difficult to find partners in Puerto Rico, but 4 will go right away to help with Water Purification.  He encouraged folks to get trained in Child Care, Feeding, Laundry & Shower units, Crisis Care, and Cleanup.   He thanked Mulberry Grove for serving as a collection point for Flood Buckets and Hygience Kits.    Dr. Cranford noted that 100% of donations to BGAV Disaster Relief goes to the victims since we already have the structure and administration in place through  Cooperative Missions.  He  also mentioned that JRBA is hosting Craig Waddell on Wednesday, October 25, to speak about our partnership with Haiti and the work being done there in the Source of Light Orphanage/School.  Everyone is invited – lunch will be provided by BGAV.  Dr. Cranford noted that Isaiah had an awesome experience of the power and glory of God.  We have a further picture of God in Jesus Christ as a servant.  Both help us get a full picture of God and helps us realize how sinful we are and how God made provision through the atoning sacrifice of Jesus.  People are still being called today to reach out and Virginia Baptist are making that possible.  

Rev. Khol, our new Moderator for 2017-2018, then presented Certificates of Appreciation and gifts to out-going  Moderator, Marilyn Snoddy, and out-going Treasurer, Tommy Joe Steger, Jr.   Rev. David Vogt, who recently resigned as Discipleship Director, was not in attendance to accept his certificate. 

Mrs. Barbara Snoddy then presented information and pictures on the 2017 Bland Mission Trip.  She stated that she and her husband, Travis, went along with 9 others from 3 other churches.  She noted that the team of volunteers worked alongside the regular volunteers at the Ministry Center.  The team saw a great deal of work completed, but she noted how the local volunteers do the same thing over and over every week and how dedicated they are to the center and the people of the area who need help.  She talked about how evident it was on the mission trip that the Holy Spirit was with the team and how it felt like one was in a constant state of worship.  She noted how that feeling has continued for her through the weeks and months since the trip.  
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She also said that she felt she was influenced by every person she served with and all those she served.  She compared that experience to Jesus coming as a human and working alongside so many others and how that must have influenced Him in all that he accomplished.  She also shared part of Travis’s testimony after the trip based on Luke 11:20A.  He mentioned that it is amazing how God puts people in place to accomplish His will and he encouraged everyone to do what God puts on your heart.  

Mr. Richard Carner stated that speaking a blessing is a long-honored tradition and that he pondered how many good words have been spoken over JRBA (since its beginning in 1832) and how those blessings have bound us together with God.  It is only through Him that we can accomplish anything.  He then led us in a benediction and blessing for the meal.  

Cedar provided a delicious meal of fried chicken, biscuits, and  numerous homemade sides and desserts.  Everyone enjoyed the meal and time of fellowship.   After supper, folks reassembled in the sanctuary for worship.  Dr. Cranford announced that he was leaving some BGAV handouts for anyone who would like them.  Rev. Dunn announced that the Hispanic Fiesta is now scheduled for Sunday, December 3, at 6:00 PM, at Buckingham Baptist.  Betty Toney reminded everyone of the WMU Fall Workshop to be held on Sunday, October 22, at Buckingham Baptist, at 3:00 PM.  

Kathy Martin and Richard Carner gave the Call to Worship through song, followed by the Invocation by Rev. Bill Gillespie.  Everyone joined in singing, Take My Life, and Let It Be.  Mrs. Marilyn Snoddy introduced Rev. Ron Hall.  Rev. Hall is the President and Chief Executive Officer of the Virginia Baptist Foundation.    Mrs. Snoddy noted that the offering will go to BGAV Disaster Relief.  The offertory prayer was given by Rev. Michael Khol.  An offering of $603.00 was received.  

Kathy Martin then sang, What A Wonderful Name It Is, and Richard Carner sang, Take My Hand, Precious Lord.  They sang beautifully and the songs set the tone for worship.  Rev. Hall’s sermon was based on 1 Samuel 17:35-40 and was entitled, The Armor That Fits!  Rev. Hall shared the history of Jamestown and the settlers’ gratefulness to God for their deliverance exhibited through prayer.  He told the story of David and Goliath – how it unfolded and David was allowed to kill the giant in spite of his small statue in comparison to Goliath.  He used the story to illustrate three truths for us as Christians:  1.  David dared to be different.  (Stand up for what you believe for the sake of honoring God.) 2.  David used the familiar to face the unfamiliar.  (He used the tools of his trade that he was accustomed to using.  God calls us, too, and isn’t done with us yet.) 3.  David went out to fight a fight he had to fight.  (God raised him up to do it and David relied on God.   Just like Esther, perhaps God has raised you up for such a time as this!  God has worked through men and women of faith for 2,000 years – now it is this generation’s turn.  He has imparted us with skills and abilities.  We need to give these to God and He will use them in the most beautiful way.)  Rev. Hall’s sermon was followed by a hymn of commitment, I Surrender All.  
Rev. Jimmy Dunn then called the officers for 2017-2018 forward for Installation.  He said they should all be challenged by the reports and the message.  The Nominating Committee chose each person because they thought the person was suited to the position.  Rev. Dunn encouraged the officers to use what God has given them, to think about their gifts, and the job each is called to.  Do the best you can.  Do not be weary in well-doing. Galatians 6:9a    Rev. Dunn encouraged the officers to be excited to serve and to work together.  He then prayed that God will bless us with the best year ever and that we will be dedicated and seek His guidance.  Rev. Henry Enochs, Jr. came to give the Benediction.  He told about going to England with a choral group to represent VA and USA.  That was a privilege, but his greatest privilege in life is to represent Jesus Christ.  I will not fear for the Lord is with me always.  Psalm 23:4b  Let us proclaim God’s power.  Satan cannot win – Christ has already won!  He then led in prayer to close the meeting.   
ASSOCIATION FINANCES
2017 - 2018
REGULAR BUDGET RECEIPTS

	Church
	October
	Year-to-Date

	Antioch(Scottsville)
	
	

	Antioch Union
	
	

	Arvon
	
	

	Buckingham
	
	

	Cedar
	$ 2,500.00
	$ 2,500.00

	Chestnut Grove
	
	

	Enon
	
	

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	$ 1,000.00
	$ 1,000.00

	Fitzgerald Memorial
	
	

	Fork of Willis
	
	

	Gladstone Memorial
	$    331.25
	$   331.25

	Goshen
	
	

	Jones Chapel
	$    153.50
	$    153.50

	Mt. Tabor
	
	

	Mt. Zion
	
	

	Mulberry Grove
	
	

	Sharon
	$   393.25
	$    393.25

	Tar Wallet
	
	

	Individuals
	
	

	VBMB – Alma Hunt
	
	

	                       TOTAL
	$ 3,984.75
	$ 3,984.75


Approved Budget for 2017 - 2018:  $23,881.00
TREASURERS:  Please note that unless a specific ministry or project is designated on the memo line of the check or in an accompanying note, the contribution will appear in the regular budget receipts. 

ALSO NOTE:  Funds received are reflective of the Associational Year (Oct. 1, 2017 – Sept. 30, 2018), NOT the calendar year.  

DESIGNATED FUNDS
ADDITIONAL MISSIONS 
Carryover:  $573.04

Budgeted - $700.00

Fall Meeting Offering - $603.00

Expenditures:  BGAV Disaster Relief - $603.00

Pregnancy Support Center (Farmville) - $200.00

Balance:  $1,073.04
Youth Encounter 

Carryover:  $300.00
Earmarked for Copier 

 $2,500.00
JRBA Hispanic Ministry
Carryover:  $ 542.18
Budgeted - $200.00

Balance:  742.18
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NEW CONTRIBUTIONS FOR 2018 EVENT
	Church
	October 
	Total-to-Date

	Gladstone
	$ 134.00
	$    284.00








14

John E. Mann, Sr. Benevolence Fund

	Church
	October
	Year-to-Date

	Buckingham
	$    200.00
	$    200.00

	Cedar
	$    300.00
	$    300.00

	Sharon
	$    200.00
	$    200.00

	        TOTAL
	$    700.00
	$    700.00


October expenditures:  $100.00  

Balance:  $ 4,376.75

ATTENTION:  SUNDAY SCHOOL DIRECTORS &TEACHERS

4 Ways to Prevent Dropouts from Sunday School/Small Group
By Tony Brooks, BGAV SS/Discipleship Specialist

Posted on the blog at www.bgav.org
9/26/17

One of the challenges facing Sunday School and Small Groups is dropouts.  How do we keep people engaged in the group?  Below are four important factors:

1. BUILD A COMMUNITY OF CARE.  People need to know that they belong and that their needs are being met.  This requires two things:  community building and care.  Groups ought to have a social at least once a quarter for community building.  It helps to set up prayer partners in the class to encourage during the week as well.  Finally, you need care groups with care group leaders.  (Email me at tony.brooks@bgav.org for how to do this and for creative ways to contact members.)

2. BE CREATIVE IN YOUR TEACHING APPROACH.  Too often, teachers teach based on their own learning styles.  (Email me  to receive a learning style inventory and learning retention information.)  I would recommend that every member take the inventory.   You will know what learning styles best fit the people in your class, and this will help you be a better teacher for them.  

3. OFFER CLASSES OR SMALL GROUPS AT OTHER TIMES.  Some have difficulty getting to class on time for Bible study on Sunday morning.  Others do not like the class and are embarrassed to let the teacher know.  Start new classes/groups at other times and durng the Sunday School hour.  This is the quickest way and best way to get more people in Bible study.

4. GET THEM INVOLVED IN LEADERSHIP AND SERVICE.  Some people thrive when leading.  Allow certain ones with a different learning style to contribute to leading the lesson.  For instance, if music is not your gift (music is one of the learning styles), then get someone in the class to provide and lead a song based on the lesson.  

As I have mentioned in other posts, every class (first grade through adults) should have an ongoing service project.  People feel more connected when they are able to contribute to the greater good and help others.

We need to do a better job of caring for the members we have and of reaching new people!
	                                                                                                    Be sure to go to our website at www.jamesriverbaptistassociation.com to see the photos in color.  You should also note that there is a new “tab” labeled OIAM where you can see lots of pictures of the Operation InAsMuch projects completed during our Missions Blitz!  
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If you are collecting hats and gloves for the fall delivery, they need to be at JRBA by November 20!
Hope for Appalachia, a non-profit organization, is a network of churches throughout Virginia and North Carolina that brings much needed basic necessities in “Hope Boxes” to children in some of the poorest counties in the Appalachian Mountains of Virginia, Kentucky, West Virginia, and North Carolina.    But why Appalachia?  It has been 50 years since Lyndon Johnson declared the War on Poverty in eastern Kentucky and yet, the war still rages.  The lack of employment other than coal mines, which are closing daily due to tightening EPA regulations, and a struggling educational system have created a hopeless environment where families struggle to find basic necessities.  Sadly, such hopelessness has created a culture of rampant drug and alcohol abuse, high teenage pregnancy rates, and a rigid cycle of poverty.  Only hope provided through a relationship with Jesus Christ can change this cycle.  And that’s what we intend to do.  Share Hope for Appalachia.  

It is hard to know what to put in a box for an eighth grader if you haven’t had to deal with that age group recently.  So, to help you out with that we are including a list of recommended items for Hope Boxes broken down by gender and grade.  The lists can be daunting, so we would ask that you first focus on hygiene and school supplies before moving on to fun stuff.  Now, by no means do we ask that you ignore the fun stuff because these children need things to brighten their day as much as anyone.  We simply want to insure that we get the necessities in each box.   Boxes will be delivered just before Easter to children in public schools where they will be distributed by Hope for Appalachia volunteers AND where the Good News of Jesus Christ will be shared in small groups!
PK to 2nd Grade:

Toothpaste, Toothbrush, Socks (Boys/Girls-Medium), Comb/Brush, Chapstick, Pencils, Sharpeners, Erasers, Crayons, Markers, Glue Sticks, Character Bodywash, Hair bows/Ties, Small Toys

3rd to 5th Grade:

Toothpaste, Toothbrush, Socks (Boys/Girls-Large), Comb/Brush, Chapstick, Pencils, Sharpeners, Erasers, Crayons, Markers, Elmers Glue, Character Bodywash, Hiar/bows/Ties, Small Toys

6th – 8th Grade:

Toothpaste, Toothbrush, Socks (Mens/Womens), Comb/Brush, Chapstick, Pencils, Sharpeners, Erasers, Colored Pencils, Ballpoint pens, Highlighters, Deodorant, Hair bows/Ties, Small notebook

· PLEASE BE SURE TO NOTE CLEARLY ON EACH BOX THE GENDER AND GRADE LEVEL.
· DROP OFF DEADLINE IS FEBRUARY 28, 2018.
· NO SHIPPING FEE – THE BOXES WILL BE PICKED UP.
· LOCAL DROPOFF LOCATIONS:



JRBA OFFICE



MT. ZION BAPTIST CHURCH



TAR WALLET BAPTIST CHURCH

For additional information on this ministry effort, go to www.hfavateam.com.  
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James River Baptist Association

REGULAR BUDGET 
MISSIONS





2016-2017
     Expended
2017-2018
 

Christian Education &  Training


$    200.00
     $       0.00   
$    200.00
Christian Life (Baccalaureates)


$    400.00
     $    213.75
$    400.00

Director of Missions Expenses


$    250.00
     $        0.00
$        0.00

Evangelism





$    250.00
     $    139.22
$    250.00

Mission Trips (Individuals & Groups)

$ 1,800.00
     $ 1,000.00
$ 1,800.00

Hispanic Ministry




$    600.00
     $        0.00*
$    200.00

Longwood Baptist Collegiate Ministry

$    500.00
     $    500.00
$    500.00

Additional Missions  



$    700.00
     $    700.00**
$   700.00

Operation Inasmuch



$    250.00
     $    250.00 
$    250.00

VA Baptist Historical Society


$      50.00
     $      50.00
$      50.00

Bland Ministries 




$    500.00
     $    500.00
$    500.00
     (1/2 Bland Center/1/2 Bland Dental Ministry)
_________________________________________________________________________
TOTAL MISSIONS




$ 5,500.00          $ 3,352.97
$ 4,850.00

*Hispanic Ministry:  $190.72 expended from designated funds – balance to carry over $542.18)

**Additional Missions:  $  325.00 actual expenditure – balance to carry over $573.04)

OFFICE EXPENSES

Bond Insurance (3 yrs. Due Jan. 2018)

$    485.00
    $        0.00

$    485.00

Building Insurance




$    425.00
    $    419.00

$    425.00

Copier Maintenance




$    750.00
    $    720.00

$    750.00

Postage (Includes P. O. Box rental)

$ 1,000.00
    $    582.00           $    750.00

Rent






$ 2,400.00
    $ 2,400.00

 $ 2,400.00

Supplies (Includes Web Hosting)


$ 1,000.00
    $1,023.80        
 $ 1,000.00

Utilities (Water, Century Link, Gas)

$ 2,800.00
    $2,514.64

 $ 2,800.00

Miscellaneous (+Speaker Stipends)

$    500.00
    $   325.00

 $    500.00

_________________________________________________________________________
TOTAL OFFICE EXPENSES


$ 9,360.00
    $ 7,984.44

$ 9.110.00

PAYROLL EXPENSES

Compensation – Secretary 


$ 8,500.00*
    $ 8,559.09

$ 8,900.00**

Contribution to Retirement



$    360.00
    $    360.00

$    360.00

FICA Contribution




$    527.00    
    $    500.79

$    536.00

Medicare Contribution



$    124.00
    $    117.14

$    125.00

 _________________________________________________________________________
TOTAL PAYROLL EXPENSES


$ 9,511.00
    $ 9,537.02
           $ 9,921.00

*2016-2017:  $11.55/hour 

**2017-2018:  $12.00/hour
TOTAL BUDGET 




$24,371.00
  $20,874.43
          $23,881.00
Total Monies Received 2016-2017 (Regular Budget + Designated Funds*):           $37,451.08

Total Monies Expended 2016-2017 (Regular Budget + Designated Funds*):
$36,323.79

*Designated Funds include:  Youth Encounter, Hispanic Ministry, Operation InAsMuch, Bland Ministry Center, Bland Mission Trip, Rise Against Hunger, BGAV Disaster Response, BGAV More Than Nets, New Copier, and the JRBA Benevolence Fund.  
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